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BOARD BYLAWS MEETING MINUTES

December 9, 2008

Attendees:

Cindy Preuss
 
Harris & Associates
cpreuss@harris-assoc.com
Jonathan Lee
 
WVSD
jlee@westvalleysan.org
Roberts McMullin
 
URS Corporation
rob_mcmullin@urscorp.com

Sasha Mestetsky
 
CCCSD
smestets@centralsan.dst.ca.us

Stan Shogren

Kennedy Jenks
stanshogren@kennedyjenks.com

General:
· 2009/2010 PUG membership notice forms will be sent out two months in advance before the deadline.
PUG Bylaws Review: The following comments were made:

· Board members and officers are considered to be two separate entities under the bylaws governing non profit organizations.
· The 2009/2010 membership forms will have a new entry for entity representative responsible for voting purposes. This will identify the individual that will vote for their organization. As a result, there will be no confusion during an election.
· Add in comment into the bylaws to ask if the meaning of Quorum can be revised. It is unlikely that a 1/3 showing of the members will occur at monthly meetings. To discuss further with lawyer.
· Clarification is required for Sections 3.9 and 4.9H on action by written consent. The term action needs to be given a definition. It is unclear if it is a board or member action.
· Section 3.11 regarding Waiver of Notice or Consent by Absent Member does not seem practical for PUG. The lawyer will be asked if this section can be deleted from the bylaws.
· Section 4.5 regarding the Term of Office was revised to read that each Director shall hold office for a term of two (2) years and until a successor Director has been elected and qualified.
· Section 4.6 regarding the Election terms was revised. Directors shall be elected by ballot in June. The candidates receiving the highest number of votes shall be elected.
· A question will be sent to the lawyer regarding Section 4.11 on Audit Committee. The question is: When does a non-profit organization need an audit committee by California law?
· A closing parenthesis was added to the end of the first sentence in Section 6.3 on the Annual Report.
PUG Board Policy (Appointment of Officers) Review: The following comments were made:

· This policy is not required and should be deleted.
PUG Board Policy (Nomination of Directors) Review: The following comments were made:

· Minor comments were added to the policy to provide clarification to Sections 5 and 6.
PUG Board Policy (Expenses) Review: The following comments were made:

· All out-of-state or in-state travel for directors and officers to attend a conference or a meeting related to the business of the Organization shall be approved by the Board majority prior to incurring expenses.
· While attending conferences or meetings, reimbursement shall be made for moderately priced business meals upon the submission of complete documentation.  In no event shall reimbursement for meal expenses exceed $75 per day per director or officer.
· A maximum of $50 per month can be reimbursed without a receipt.

Closing: The minutes of this Board meeting will be provided on the PUG website. The lawyer will be contacted to review the comments produced during this meeting regarding the new bylaws and policies.
Minutes by:
Roberts McMullin, URS   
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Secretary, Nor Cal PUG


